
 

 

YOUNG ACHIEVER OF THE YEAR 
Council congratulates Aquatics Officer, Kieran 
Schneider on being presented the 2021 LGPro 
Young Citizen of the Year. 
The award, which recognises high achieving 
Victorian local government staff aged 30 years 
and under, acknowledges Kieran’s work in 
leading a significant change program with 
aquatic services within the Gannawarra. 
 

OUTDOOR SWIMMING POOL 
SEASON ENDS 14 MARCH 
The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools will 
close for the 2020/21 season at 7pm Sunday, 
14 March. Council thanks residents for their 
support of both venues during the 2020/21 
season. 
For those wanting to continue water activities 
after 14 March, the Kerang Exercise Pool, 
located at Patchell Plaza, is open 7am-2pm 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays, as well as 
11am-2pm Tuesdays and Thursdays. For 
bookings, phone (03) 5450 9345 during 
business hours. 
For more information on public swimming 
pools located within the Gannawarra, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/pools  
 

 

KERANG CBD REDEVELOPMENT 
Council released the design of the Kerang CBD 
Redevelopment – Stage 2 last week, with the 
project focusing on improving Scoresby Street 
between Fitzroy and Victoria streets. 
Developed following discussions with the 
community in September 2020, the works will 
provide a link between the Kerang Railway 
Station, the Victoria Square precinct and the 
Kerang Open Space Precinct. 
Key features of the design include the planting 
of extra trees along Scoresby Street, increased 
seating, bicycle racks and dedicated outdoor 
dining spaces. 
These works complement improvements 
occurring along Scoresby Street between 
Albert and Boundary streets. 
To view the design, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/KerangCBD  
The $1.317 million Kerang CBD 
Redevelopment – Stage 2 is funded by the 
Federal Government’s Local Roads and 
Community Infrastructure Program. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
The next edition of  
Council’s bimonthly 
newsletter,  
Gannawarra  
Connect, will be  
delivered to  
homes throughout  
the Gannawarra this week. This 
newsletter is one of the many 
ways Council promotes major 
initiatives, services, projects 
and programs to our residents. 
To view past editions of 
Gannawarra Connect, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/newsletters  
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
 

IMMUNISATION 
SESSIONS 
WEDNESDAY, 17 MARCH 
COHUNA (10.30am - 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE: Bookings must be made 
prior to attending any of 
Council’s immunisation 
sessions, which can be done by 
phoning (03) 5450 9333. It is 
encouraged that only one 
parent/guardian attend with 
the child to be vaccinated.  
Anyone showing any COVID-19 
symptoms, or those who are in 
isolation, should not attend. 
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will 
be held at the Kerang Senior 
Citizens Clubrooms on 
Wednesday, 17 March 2021 at 
6.30pm. This meeting will be 
livestreamed at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  
Residents can submit questions 
to Council for consideration 
during Question Time. Forms, 
which must be submitted by 
5pm the day before each 
meeting, are available online at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime 
or from Council’s Customer 
Service Centres. 
 

TENDERS 
• Morton Garner Pavilion – 

Cohuna Recreation 
Reserve 

For more information and to 
submit a tender, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/tenders  
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